Parish Enhancement Working Party Report
[bookmark: _Hlk515551222][bookmark: _Hlk515548332]The Parish Enhancement Working Party met on May 15th with Cllrs Brayley, Horne, James and Morgan in and then again on 31st May with Cllrs Brayley, Horne and Sambrook.
Notes and recommendations as follows: -
1. Sites for village gateways and designs
Gateways to be placed on each side of the road and to include Village name and speed limit, with accompanying “on road” surface narrowing indication.
	Village
	Site
	Councillor

	Everton
	Everton Road off A337
	Cllr Horne

	Hordle 
	Ashley Lane near triangle at Golden Hill
	Cllr James / Morgan

	Tiptoe
	Wooton Road near school 
	Cllr Brayley



Recommendation: To approve above sites for Village gateways and make licence application to HCC Highways. To request advice for associated road markings to enhance traffic and safety measures.

2. Sites for bulb planting
· Near St Andrews Church, Vaggs Lane
· Stopples Lane bank
· Near Otters
· Everton Road from A337 on the right
[bookmark: _Hlk515549590]Recommendation: To approve Bulb Planting on above sites, so that licence application can be made to HCC Highways

3. Sites for benches 
· Picnic benches at Hordle Recreation Ground
· Picnic bench at Everton Recreation Ground
Recommendation: To approve purchase of easy wheelchair/pushchair access picnic benches at Hordle and Everton Recreation Grounds

4. Acacia open space
Recommendation: To approve drawing up of detailed plans for area so that more informed  be drawn up and then further consultation to take place. 

5. Everton Pavilion 
Following 2 independent H and S Inspections undertaken on this area, no issues were identified. Play park inspector had suggested virtual pathway put in from Fry’s Lane to play park to left of car park area, children’s “footsteps” could be incorporated to encourage use. Additional suggestion of fencing to side of the existing path and to relocate gates. Proposal to be taken to the Everton festival for consultation. 
Recommendation: To consider virtual pathway, new fence and moving the gates. Est costs £ 2500: Further consultation to take place at the Everton Festival.

6. Planters 
Consultation response proved the 2 at Stopples Lane shops are popular, with concerns re placement of the one at Ashley Lane. Watering of the planters has proved problematic at both sites. Cllr Horne has offered to adopt the one at Ashley Lane; Cllr Sambrook to discuss possibility of twice weekly watering by shopkeepers at the Stopples Lane sites. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Recommendation existing planters to remain in situ, no further planters to be provided without “community group” agreement to adopt including watering. 
